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CHAIRMAN'’S STATEMENT

ociation and the
rshire Association of

es to be the “local
ation” for both Youth Clubs
- Ul and NABC Clubs for young

people and the “franchisee” for

for young people and supportmg
the organisations and groups that
they belong to. Our programmes

?" -‘ and the business community,
' offermglwperlenc& i'tm Sp@ft

offer young peole Oppor-"
to have fun, to learn ang

experiences that can ¢l
lives. 3

The year under review was an
extremely busy one for the
Volunteers, Executive and
Yogﬁg Gloucestershire. S

_ )@ith groups affiliate eachjmm’ |

"Wll'h a membership of over 7000

bs, Young Gloucestershire

are professmnallg( delivered, many
in partnership with other agencies

The opportunity to affiliate to
either or both Youth Clubs UK and
NABC clubs for young people and
take up opportunities at a national
level.

regular county newsletter and
national youth work magazines.

~ an affordable Public and Employer

Liability Insurance Scheme.

the use of our own Kerne Bridge
Adventure Centre and access to a
network of residential centres
throughout the county.

access to our “roadshow” mobile

youth service when a professional

staff team and trained volunteers

are able to design and run unique .
individual programmes from an |
extensive menu of skills and

equipment.

access for young people to an
extensive programme of training,
events, activities and projects.

to work in partnership with like
organisations in both the voluntary
and statutory field. We welcome
the great support from industry,
which comes in many ways,
financial, in kind or expertise. I
hope employers are able to
recognise that the courses, projects
and services we provide are giving
to young people, employed or not,
the opportunities to develop their
own personalities and potential.
We are glad to have the
opportunity to open a satellite
training base for the Prince’s Trust
Volunteers in the Cotswolds,
providing opportunities for young
people previously too far away
from our home base. This year we
have seen the InfoBUZZ project
take off - yet another project
enabling us to make a real
contribution to the lives of many
young people. Such projects have
been greatly helped by charitable
funding and we welcome the
increasing interest we have
received from various charitable
administrators.

This is my final Chairman’s

statement. At the formation of
Young Gloucestershire I agreed to
do a two-year stint: this has grown

people of the county through the Since the formation of Young to 7 years -
at focus on the social education and Gloucestershire in 1989 it has and I believe _ i
continually grown. New initiatives the
have been developed and new organisation
people‘ g Yoins clubs join us each year. Much of should have
Glouce!stershire B aevest non- the traditional WF)I‘k has continued a change
| I voluntary youth but at the same time it has been . NOW. I.hope
organisation in the county. To necessary tlo develop ideas more in to cc?ntmue
: : mi e keeping with today and the future. serving
Of the Gloucesters gTOUP Young Gloucestershire is delighted Young

Gloucestershire, but under

someone who is still in the swim of

business life. I wish him luck and
assure him of my continuing
support for an organisation which
has been in my blood - initially as
Gloucestershire Association of
Boys’ Clubs - for 40 years. I shall
continue to serve NABC cyp as a
trustee and member of the new
national council.

In all these years the organisation has

been kept steady and true by Brian
Parker. His steadfastness to the
organisation cannot be equalled
and I pay tribute to him and thank
him for his loyalty and support -
especially to me. He would be the
first to say he always had good
staff to back him up but without
his undoubted administrative
ability, their efforts would be less
effective.

To the members of the Executive

Comumittee - past and present - my:
sincere thanks for their wonderful
support and friendship and for
their active participation in all we
try to do.

Anne Cadbury OBE JP DC




DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Living as we are during times when
the only constant feature is change
it is easy to forget or overlook the
fact that as a group young people
are particularly vulnerable.

Several changes took placed among
our staff; Sue McClung, John
O’Leary, Anne Turley and Julie
Messenger have left, as has Simon
Gillings whose post extended to
enable him to complete three years
at college. We welcome Allan
Hinton, on secondment from the
Bank of England, Jane Mathias,
seconded from the Employment
Service Agency who has since
joined us as a full-time Team
Leader, also Judy Jones and Fiona
Goulding, who now make up our
secretariat.

InfoBUZZ, our mobile project which
aims to make advice, information
and guidance on drugs, alcohol and
other health-related matters
accessible to all young people of the
county, was launched and a staff
team appointed.

Collaboration with GlosCAT has
enabled us to continue the excellent
Prince’s Trust Volunteers
programmes which do so much to
help young people as well as many
voluntary groups and projects.
Support from Cirencester College
and the Rural Development
Commission has enabled us to open
a ‘satellite’” training base in the
Cotswolds and we are working
towards a similar development in
the Forest of Dean.

be available to young peop
accessible and to provide the
the help, support and advice th

o Gloucestershire is developing
new programmes, projects and
methods of working which aim to
solve known problems which young
people may face, helpm _'them and

Our programme of residential
personal development courses in
partnership with many
manufacturing companies has
managed to continue during the
recession which almost made
Apprentices extinct. However, the
signs are encouraging, companies

are increasing their recruitment
and ‘Modern Apprentices’ are
being trained across a broad
spectrum of employment areas.
The development of ‘key” personal
skills is akin to the core of our
courses and there is an opportunity |
for further collaboration with both
our regular and new partners.

Our links with GlosCAT and
Cheltenham & Gloucester College
of Higher Education have enabled
us to have in-depth projects
undertaken, which also serve as a
vital component of students” work.
These have resulted in an extensive
review of Kerne Bridge Adventure
Centre focussing on improvements
to the centre, its promotion and
extending its users, also research
into how similar motor crime
projects to Gloucestershire TRAX
are funded - sadly this came too

It is not possible for Young
Gloucestershire to achieve

our full-time staff, part-time
volunteers and administrative

MESSIER-DOWTY

e S
The Landing Gear Company

We are pleased to support Young Gloucestershire
in the development of young people to the
mutual benefit of the individual, the company
and the community.

A joint venture between @ TI GROUP and %Snecma




YOUTH DEVELOPMENT TEAM

Leaving Home Project

The research element was completed
by the end of 1995 An Information
Booklet has now been prepared by
the young participants and printed.
The final phase - an information
sharing session delivered by young
people in the form of an inter-active
quiz and board game - will be
available to youth groups in late
Autumn 1996.

Junior Citizens

The Scruples and Dilemmas set was

Caradon Mira, Messier-Dowty and
Delta Schoeller. Their input was
greatly appreciated and their
enthusiasm much congratulated.

Stage Two Qualification

The qualifying part-time workers
course, run by Youth &
Community, was attended and
completed by Marcus Phelps
(Roadshow and Young Citizens
volunteer) and Richard
Phelps (InfoBUZZ
Worker, Roadshow
and Young Citizens
volunteer).

It was good to see Elise
Jones, Dan Isko and
Lucia Shaw, ex-PTV
and Pioneers and now
working for Youth &
Community, also
competing.

again delivered by apprentices from

Young Gloucestershire continues to

provide one of the four tutors on
this training course.

racduates

A Prince’s Trust Volunteers Graduates

group has been formed this
summer to continue social meetings
and volunteering opportunities for
those who have completed the 12-
week programme. Hayley Fisher is
the co-ordinator.

C . [
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A partnership project with this group

led to a 3-day residential course
covering Time Management, Stress
Management, Assertiveness,
Relaxation, together with
opportunities to try various
outdoor activities. This group of
very special young people also
spent time sharing individual
experiences with each other and the
workers present.

The Young Citizens
Award Scheme has
now been operating
for five years and is
designed as a
County-wide crime
reduction and
personal safety
initiative for young

people. The objective of the
scheme is to improve the young
people’s awareness of everyday
danger and of the crimes and other
incidents that the emergency

services deal with. Overall it is

planned to provide young people
with the skills, knowledge and
awareness to live safer lives and
take responsibility as young
citizens within their communities.
The scheme also aims to improve
relationships between young
people and members of the
emergency services.

The scheme and projects were
completed by 20 participants from:

~ Barnwood Park School - Drugs
awareness

* Central Technology College -
Personal safety and advice leaflet
on cycle security

* Cheltenham Youth & Community
Detached Project - Environmental
safety

* Lakers School - Personal safety

* Severn Vale School - Shop theft
video

* Stroud Police Cadets - Personal
safety for women, advice and
training

The six completed projects impacted
directly on 400 young people
initially, with school presentations
and TV and radio coverage.

This year’s group proved to be very
committed and enthusiastic - our
grateful thanks go to them for their
interest and participation. The
Committee also intend to use their
experiences and ideas in
formulating next year’s event.




INFOBUZZ
This year has seen the launch of the the work of the project has been

il carefully evaluated and reviewed
and is likely to revise and refine its
focus regularly throughout the rest
of its three-year life span.

popular and useful in a range of
settings from supporting school
course work through to casual
drop-in, and has already used in
the region of 15,000 leaflets and
other handouts and in the first
quarter of 1996 alone saw 1,200
young people get on board.

youth workers, policy and
probation officers, social worke
and the genemlgubhc includi

With multi-agency support and
training through the steering
group, and the energy and
enthusiasm of the staff team, the
InfoBUZZ project is set to go from
strength to strength, playing a key
role in youth drug, health and
information work in
Gloucestershire.

in Gloucester, during which the
Chair of Gloucestershire Health
Detective Chief Superintendent
Police, Director of ACIS, Dep
Director of the Drugs Project
County Councillor were our

Question Time panel.

The project has been staffed
sessional workers af
co-ordinator, Michelle Ste
Michelle and the team ha
researched and stocked tl
InfoBUZZ with releve
information and es
work of the project w
schools, youth groups,

communities and festivals across
the county. As a new and =
somewhat experimental approach

GYPY
AWARD

The Gloucestershire
Young Person of
the Year Award
has now run for , = i .
two years : i ! I »'3
bringing ' il
Michelle Thomas
and Nathan
Wheatley into :
the limelight in 1995 and 1996 IF; C
respectively as the County’s Young | = ' ;4
Person of the Year. The award is
run in partnership with councils,
business and youth organisations,
with Young Gloucestershire playmg
a major role in the promotion and
organisation of the selection .
processes and the annual finals ) 'wgorke M The
event, which this year was kindly e youth X
hosted by Cheltenham Borough 3 s taken ;;esources b
Council at the Town Hall. The

ree years youth clubs
ups have welcomed tl
of a large red van la

. : ne ideas to clubs
evening saw the presentation of the t the county and has
six ‘District Ambassadors’ and 2 T T
selection of this years winner as .

well as performances of dance, »
music and theatre from youth
groups in the county.

The award was established to raise the
profile of the positive young people
in the county and to celebrate the
efforts and achievements of those
who give their time and energy for
the benefit of others and of their
communities.

The final which is committed to
rotating around each of the six
districts is likely to be staged in
Stroud in 1997 and promises to
maintain the exciting combination
of youth performance and a
celebration of our up and coming
citizens.



outreach opportunities and
working in partnership to establish
new and sustainable groups. The
range of skills and equipment
available through the team
continues to develop and thanks to
these improvements and the
excellent reception the project has

be extended with the service
continuing, according to funding
levels, beyond the original threi

BERNARD J.

KNIBBS LTD.
INSURANCE
BROKERS

INSURANCE BROKERS TO
YOUNG
GLOUCESTERSHIRE

FOR ALL YOUR INSURANCE NEEDS

BARNSTAPLE
01271 45005
1 RIVERSIDE COURT, CASTLE ST,

BARNSTAPLE
NORTH DEVON EX31 1EY

Kerne can offer. We will shortly be
working with a review group to
plan the promotion and
development of the facility over
the next few years. Kerne Bridge
Residential Centre as a self catering
facility available for single sex
groups of 10 plus 2 leaders, and is
used as a base for team building,
life skills, outdoor activity, '
environmental study and other
group meetings.

-

ARTS WORK

Girlstuff

I HATE. My Com
A programme of creative activities for ; e

girls and young women began with
the Girlstuff day at the Guildhall
Arts Centre where groups had a

R)E _.M____O?--Ql\fit'dq EMH
INFORMATION On -

chance to use and experiment with DQ«U-GI‘ S
videos, costume, computers and a AND
variety of other arts materials.

Girlstuff sessions also took place with ALCOHOL

The Young
Gloucestershire video equipment
was in constant use all over the
county by young peaple makmg
short film

individual groups in youth clubs
throughout the county.

Lippy

As part of Girlstuff the Lippy project
asked young women to be lippy
about something on a postcard and
mail it back to us. The cards were

collected together into a booklet
that illustrates the diverse and

McDonald’s are
Mcgonalld's proud t upport

™ @

GLOUCESTER

“There’s nothing quite like a McDonald’s”

-
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Young Gloucestershire offers access to the National Events and Projects
of NABC Clubs for Young People and Youth Clubs UK, some by direct

entry and some through local and regional rounds:

YCUK

National Sports Fina

Nottingham University

19 to 20 July 1997

Festival of Fun ince

final of the

\'|\1i_i.il|‘.

All’ :'r‘l'u'lnr'iii]:m
Pontins, Norfolk
21 to 23 March 1997

First Cear Na

1bon:

\_:'] M)

al "Dance for

Regional: 23 Feb 1997
National' TBC

Hive a side Football |

Regicma]. 20 Aan Swmdon
National: 26 April, Kettermg

Five ..-:|-‘-.:|.j.-||ll irls

Regzonal 16 March, Oxford
National: TBC

lable Tennis (bovys)
Regional: 20 April, Swindon
Natlonal 7 June

Regwnal.ZOApﬂ],Smndon
National: 7 June

.
Regloml. 16 March, Oxford
National: 7 June

Snooker (bovs)
Regional: 20 April, Swindon

National: 7 June

Regional: TBC
National: 3 May

ATV "|.:1.|r halle mixed)

1-3Apn1,FmeatofDean

100 mile noe Test

Natloml 23-27 May

Natlonal. 19-20 April, Wales

n§ ||||

Natlorml 7 July, Rugby

Nattonal. TBC

‘J|1|-|

Natloml 27-29 Iune, Holme Pierrepoint

You ng

—

Young Gloucestershire
District Opportunities

In order to accommodate

changing needs and travel
difficulties, to improve
accountability and bring our
work closer to grass roots,
we have committed
approximately half of our
delivery time to developing
programmes through
consultation at a local level.
We are keen to see the
opportunities we offer reach
the groups who most need
them and to see a fair
distribution of our resources

and efforts across the county.

The menu of projects and
activities comes under the
following headings:

- Life issues

Senior member training

* Arts and Creative

* Sports and competitions

- Roadshow mobile activities
- InfoBUZZ

- Worker /leader training

Gloucestershire

County Events

Young Person of the Year
Young Citizens
Dance 97

Rock and Pop Quiz

Foundation for Work
residential personal
development courses for
‘Modern Apprentices’ and
tm!. m-

Adjustment to Industry Course
25 to 29 November 1996

2 to 6 December 1996,
Bracelands Adventure Centre

Attitudes in Industry Course
21 to 25 April 1997, South
Cerney Outdoor Education
Centre

Responsibility in Industry Course

30 August to 7 September 1997,
Red Ridge Centre

Company Specific Course
3 to 6 September 1997, for the
Ecclesiastical Insurance Group

Opportunities for participants
to evidence and gain
accreditation towards NVQ
units in key skills.
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PRINCE’S TRUST VOLUNTEERS

During the period April 1995 to
August 1996 8 teams were
completed with a total of 72 young
people successfully completing the
programme. This included 6
employed people from the Inland
Revenue, Messier-Dowty, Land
Registry, Rank Xerox and two from:
the Bank of England.

Projects carried out included
renovating gardens at Coney Hill
'N‘e_ighbourhood Project and Matsen
Trinity Centre, Gloucester; painting
murals and re-decorating at Grange
Junior School, Tuffley; building a
pen for fox eubs at Gloucestershire
Wildlife Rescue, Hartpury; and

environmental work with
Gloucester City Couneil Nature
Conservation Unit at Robinswood

Hill and Quedgeley Nature Reserve. to run a team in the Forest of Dean. experienced things I would
As well as volunteering as carers for a Charles Wallgce s'tarted satellite never have done. I'had the
teams based in Cirencester to cover

week at Winged Fellowship centres
across the country, teamn challenges

included a trip to Alton Towers for
children from The Shrubberies
special school, Stonehouse; a
Christmas party for children from
The Haven, Gloucester; and a
weekend at Pontins for deprived
children in the Cotswolds.

Fund raising activities were carried
out with teams doing car washing,
sponsored activities including
abseiling a total of 2,000 feet and
swimming the equivalent distance
of the English Channel, auctioning
the team as slaves for a day and
face-painting and street collecting at
the Rotary Cheese Fayre. The total
raised was over £4,300 with goods
donated to a value of over £500.

We have received very good feedback
from all the volunteers and know of
many who have gone on to further
education, continued volunteering
and jobs and training in a range of
fields including hotel and catering,
outdoor pursuits, construction,
conservation and caring.

Staff changes occurred during the
period with Jane Mathias joining for
a 9-month secondment from the
Employment Service in July 1995
and John O’Leary leaving in
December 1995. Jane joined us
permanently from the end of April
1996 and our latest recruit is Ed
Parry, on secondment from GCHQ

the Cotswolds area in September
1995.

“This course gave me the
opportunity to experience
new challenges which I
would otherwise not have
had the chance to do. I
feel I have benefited from
the programme in various
aspects and when I return
to work I will recommend
to others that they take up
the challenge.”

Jason, 25

know. I wish I had taken
more photos. It has been
very useful for me and I
recommend the programme

“It was good fun and it's a
shame it has finished. I
feel more confident about
going into new situations
now. I'm proud of the
things I/we the team have
done and so are people I

even though at times it was’
hard, it was a challenge.”

Janet, 18

“Since starting the course I
have made new, very close ‘
friends, gained more _
confidence and have |
improved my communication
skills. I have gained such a
lot out of this and have |

I

time of my life and would i
love to do it again.” |

Sophie, 16
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ARMOURY VILLAGE HALL g
COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT.
: DEAN ROAD,
NEWNHAM ON SEVERN. GLOS
Jane Matthias,
Young Gloucestershire,
Peter Scott House,
78, London Road,
GLOUCESTER.
Dear Jane,

I'm sorry I have not written to you sooner, so please don't you or your splendid
team think for one moment that because you have not received this letter it in
anyway diminishes our appreciation and gratitude for the splendid work you
have carried out for us in decorating the Main Hall, . .. we are delighted with
your achievement and thank you, each one of you, for your hard work,
enthusizsm and the humour you brought mLh you. 1 w1sh 50 many more
people could have enjoyed meeting you all as T did, - no need to worry about
young people if your team is an example!

You will be hearing from our Secretary shortly, and I hope to meet you again,
please have our Hall on your list for further work if that is possible.

Again, my thanks, and with very good wishes to the team (and yourself, of
course) and the hope for success and happiness in their future careers.

5:%52&7
/ | -.-lllr.
v//ii o LS
7
. o
Clos B4 188" — HA e .
Tel; 0594 516 229

NACOSS
APPROVED
INSTALLER
Intruder Alarms

AlATrInNS
Laser Alarms Limited

BOTH AT:

Laser House, Newton Avenue,
Gloucester, GL4 4T

Telephone 24 hours (01452) 422280
Fax (01452) 522616

also at

49a Cricklade Road
Swindon, Wilts, SN2 1AA
Telephone 24 hours (01793) 514999

Installers and Suppliers of:

Fire, Intruder, CCTV, Access Control,
Nurse Call, Security Lighting, &
Extinguishers.

##rE% ALL UNDER ONE ROOF

gfumﬁliﬂ'ea &7 (muco.r ong
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B Volunteers get to work on the fox pen for the Gloucestershire Wildlife trust.

Trust workers help injured foxes

HARTPURY: VOLUNTEERS have been scratch and the centre already has two

helping out injured foxes by bullding foxes to put in it," said team leader Jane

them a pen at the Hartpury Wildlife Mathlas.

Rescue Centre. But the foxes may have lo wait a little
The team of 12 are all Prince's Trust longer because the voluntesrs have run

Volunteers and are on week flve of a 12-  out of materials for the roof.

week coursa run by the Young Anyone able to donate wire or perspex

Gloucestershire organisation. can contact Ms Mathias on (01452)
"“They've been bullding the pen from 520048,

“After completing the course I
have plenty of confidence and
I am happy. I have enjoyed
this course immensely and I'd
recommend it to others. The
Winged Fellowship was a
great experience and I'm glad
I went. If I'd been asked to do
things I've done on the course
before I’d have never thought
I’d have managed them. I
now know that I'll try
anything and to believe in
myself and I can do more,
thanks to this course.”

Liz, 18

The Citizen: 15 Februa ry 1996

A marvellous bunch
of youngsters!

WE had heard of the Prince's Trust, of
course, but until recently we had not experi-
enced at first hand what a marvellous bunch
of youngsters they are, a very frienedly,
hard working team and all mixing in togeth-
er and achieving wonders in the two weeks
they were with us.

They had to order gravel, sand etc. They
made lovely straight paths and a food
bunker, They re-set the steps and also make
a new handrail, not an easy task, but they
went at it with a will, cheerfully, pumping
up the wheelbarrow wheel whenever it went
flat.

They were very interested in the swans
and made friends with Reub, a swan that
likes his photograph being taken cuddled by
girls.

At the end of the two weeks we were very
pleased at all they had done and very sorry
they were moving on to other tasks.

Thank you all, you wonderful crowd of
enthusiastic youngsters, it was a real tonic
having your great help.

KEN AND ROSEMARY TAYLOR
Cotswold Swan Rescue
26 Upper Churnside
Cirencester

Wiltshire ari ( Houi estersire "'|'::’.-.'..".-.'..'I

before. Good to
get things done for
the community and
learning about
team work.”

Matthew, 23 :
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If you are aged 16-252 contact...
Armed Forces Careers Office,

Station Road,

Gloucester, GL1 THF

or call (01452) 524539




Project’s
right royal
clean-up

VOLUNTEER workers at Matson
have been sprucing up their
neighbourhood to prepare for a visit
by Princess Anne,

The Princess Royal will be
officiaily opening the new Trinity
Centre at the Matson Neighbourhood
Project at 3.30pm tomorrow.

The cenlre is on the site of the old
Co-op building on the corner of
Norbury Avenue and Juniper Avenue,
It has been iransformed into an
advice centre and a doctor’s surgery.

Project worker Chris Young said
Prince’s Trust volunteers been
hard al work cleaning up the garden
al the back of the surgery.

“The surgery overlooked weeds
which were as tall as people,” she
said.

“The volunteers took it on
themselves to completely landscape
{he area and have had lo beg and
borraw plants from local businesses.

“We hope the princess is going to
be impressed with what we have
achieved, It has certainly been well
received in Matson itsell.”

Earlier in the aflernoon the
Princess will officlally open the new
Cathedral View Resource and
Respite care units in Archdeacon
Street.

She will meet a defegation from
the county council, including Andy
Pennington, chalrman of the social
sarvices commiltee.

Head occupational theraplist
Patricia Larrett will then lead the

incess around the resource cenire,
Eﬂoro she tours the respite care unit
with manager Geoff McKay.

W Prince’s Trust volunteers prepare faor the Princess oyal‘s visll,
) 12 weeks. It has boosted my
have noticed it! I have gained experience
ye valuable to me in the future. Many

I

Karen, 21

Volunteers undertake
lacements with:

Butlin Home for the Deaf; Bettridge
School; Cheltenham Animal Shelter;
Cirencester Opportunity Centre;
Cotswold Swan Sanctuary; Dial-a-
Ride; Furniture Project; Glofysh;
Gloucester Wildlife Rescue Centre;
Gloucester Royal Hospital;
Gloucestershire TRAX; Hatherley Day
Centre; The Haven; Home Farm Trust,
Tetbury; National Birds of Prey Centre;
Paternoster School; Robinswood Hill;
The Salvation Army; Worcester House

Young Gloucestershire continues to

work with employers to offer
young employees residential
experiences that enable them to
develop and reflect on personal
skills and abilities and then
transfer to the workplace. These
‘key skills” have long been valued
by local employers and are now an
integral part of all Modern
Apprenticeships.

Six weeks of residential courses were

held for Apprentices and Trainees,
of which four were part of the
progressive series of courses
developed in partnership with
training staff of user companies
and two in direct response to
requests for courses for individual
employers. Centres in the Forest of
Dean, South Cerney, mid-Wales
and Snowdonia were used.

FOUNDATION FOR WORK

These co

cil]

.-g_l ally and to |

cisions in order to




Miss V ] Andrews, Anonymous, Lady

Ashcombe, Mr ] Attwood, Mrs D D
Bailey, Dr M E Barter, Sir Thomas
Bazley, Mr L Bennett, Mr P Bennett,
Berk Bros, Canon G Bird, Mrs M R
Bishop, Mr R O M Boyd, British
Open Horse Trials, Burke Bros, Mrs
A L K Cadbury, George Cadbury
Fund Limited, Campden &
Chorleywood Food Research
Association, Mrs | E Cannan,
Cheltenham Borough Council,
Cheltenham North Rotary Club,

Cheltenham Rotary Club, Churcham

Parish Council, Miss S A P Collins,
Corn Exchange, Mr S Cowling, Miss
M Crossley, Mr M D K Dauncey, Mr

SUBSCRIBERS AND DONORS

Markwick, Mrs D M Martini, Mr A D
Mentz, Mr R Merryweather, The Hon
A A O Morrison, Miss M S Murray,
Ms G N Myatt, Mr S C Myers,
National Association of Boys” Clubs,
Mr H Norcott, Miss E B Oakham, Mr
W J Oldacre, Painswick Parish
Council, Mrs P M Painter, Mr A S
Pilbeam, Mr P A Playfoot, Mrs E B
Pope, Mr W K Preston, Mr HV
Pugh, Mr E ] Radley, Mrs P S Rankin,
Dr D I Rees, Mr R C Reynolds, Mr O
P J Richards, Mrs B I Ridlington, Mr
R C Roberts, St Giles Church Parish
Council, Mr N W Scoular, Smith’s
Charity, Mr G A D Smith, Miss S
Smith, South Cotswolds Rotary Club,

SUBSCRIBERS AND DONORS TO THE
INFOBUZZ PROJECT

Anonymous Trust, Camelot plc, Charity Trust, Prince’s Trust - Action, Save
Projects, Cheltenham Borough & Prosper Trust, Smith’s Charity,
Council, Children in Need, Cotswold Tewkesbury Borough Council, TSB
District Council, Esmee Fairbairn Foundation, Tudor Trust.

FINANCIAL SUMMARY

Young Gloucestershire raises income helped in this task by the regular
from a wide range of sources in and substantial support we receive
order to undertake its variety of from the County Council, Smith’s
youth work programmes. The Charity, the Sir Cyril Kleinwort
Prince’s Trust Volunteers and Trust, several District and Parish
Foundation for Work courses are Councils and numerous subscribers
self-financing whilst our Youth and donors. In addition we have
Development programmes are now raised, or have firmly

V H Davis, Dent Brocklehurst Family
Charitable Trust, Mrs M P Derry, Mr

C Dickens, Charles Dickins Ltd, Mr F
D Drake, Mr & Mrs W W Duke, Mr E
M Edwards, Evans Adlard Charitable

Brigadier C E H Sparrow, Mr A
Sproston, Stanton Parish Council,
Mrs M Stephen, June Stevens
Foundation, Miss I M Stewart, Mr
V ] Stewart, Mrs M S Studd, Major

dependent upon voluntary income
and grants. In order to continue the
good work we do with young
people we need to raise over £1500

pledged, some £206,000 to help us
deliver the InfoBUZZ project for its
planned three year duration. Our

full set of audited accounts is

Trust, Mr F H Ford, Mrs P Fredjohn,
Mrs Y Gadsden, Dr F R Gammam,
Mr D Gardiner, Ms P M C Garner,
Mrs G D Gibbon, Gloucester City
Council, Gloucester Rotary Club,
Gloucestershire Constabulary,
Gloucestershire County Council,
Gloucestershire Training &
Enterprise Council, Mr D J R Green,
Mr N F Green, Miss L J Griffiths, Mr
A A Guggenheim, Hambleton Trust,
Mr C ] Holliday, Colonel AA L

Holloway, Mr ] A Horne, His Honour

Judge G B Hutton, Charles Irving
Trust, Mr M Jackson, Mr C E Iess.op;,

Mrs H R Kegie, Mr B E R Kirwan, Sir

Cyril Kleinwort Trust, Lt Cdr B H J
Lane, R G Lane, I P G Langman
Charitable Trust, Mr & Mrs M S L

Lee-Browne, Lincoln National, Mrs S

G Lomas, Mrs M M Lyes, Ms E M

MacSwiney, Lt Col C H McVean, Mrs

R E C Maitland, Miss EM T

General D J St M Tabor, TSB
Foundation for England & Wales,
Mrs P E Thayer, Councillor |
Todman, Mr F R Tubb, Upleadon
Parish Council, Mr E G Varley, The
Right Hon The Lord Vestey, Mr C S
N Walker, Captain L E D Walthall,
Miss E M Watkins, Mr ] C Watson,
Dr W A Watt, Mr C Webb, Mrs C S
Wenham, Miss W Whittingham,
Miss M Williams, Mr F B Wilton,
Mr ] H B Workman, Mr | A Worster.
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“Working in partnership with
Young Gloucestershire”
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CLUBS AND YOUTH GROUPS AFFILIATED
TO YOUNG GLOUCESTERSHIRE

Alderton Youth Club, Apperley Youth

Club, Avening Youth Club, Barbican
Club, Beeches Green Catholic Youth
Club, Bishops Cleeve Youth Club,
Blakeney Bible Club, Blakeney
Youth Club, Bream Playing Fields
Association, Broadwell Boys” Club,
Cam Youth Club, Caradon Mira
Apprentices Association, Chalford &
France Lynch Yﬂu‘- --QLub, Charlton

well Youth Club Coney H111
Playscheme Play Association,
Dymock Youth Club, Echoes, New
Forest Emerald Majorettes, Forum
Youth Centre, Frampton & District
Youth Club, Glevum Rifle & Pistol
Club, GlosAid Youth Action,
Gotherington Youth Club,
Grosvenor Youth Club, Hardwicke
Youth Club, Holiday Support,
Horsley Youth Club Hucclecot@»

Playscheme, The Edge (Lydney),
Matson Playscheme, Mickleton
Youth Club, Minchinhampton Youth
Club, Nailsworth Boys’ Club,
Nailsworth Youth Club, Northway
Youth Club, Gloucester Detached
Team (Parry Hall), Quedgeley
Holiday Playscheme, Rainbow Social
Club, Redmarley Youth Club,
Rodborough Youth Club, St Joseph'’s
Youth Club, Sedbury Village Hall
Youth Club, Sling Youth Club,
Soudley Youth Club, Splinters
(Cinderford), Stonehouse Youth
Club, Tewkesbury Baptist Church
Covenanters’ Youth Group,
Tewkesbury Youth Club, Tirley
Village Youth Club, TOPS Club,
Tuffley Playscheme, Twyning Youth
Club, White City Detached Project,
Whiteshill & Ruscombe Youth Club,
Winchcombe Youth Club, Winstone
Village Youth Club (96), Winston's
Wish, Woodchester Youth Club,
Woolaston Youth Club, Yorkley &
Viney Hill Junior Youth Club.

IATION

Affiliation to Young Gloucestershire
automatically gives organisations
affiliation to Youth Clubs UK and to
NABC Clubs for Young People and
therefore brings groups into local,

national and European-wide networks

of clubs, groups and individuals
concerned with improving
opportunities for young people.

Our role in developing this work
includes:-

Young Gloucestershire
Youth Clubs UK
NABC Clubs for Young People

* Gloucestershire Council of

¥+

Voluntary Youth Services, and
Prince’s Trust Volunteers

Outline Benefits of
Membership

%

Membership of the United
Kingdom’s largest non-uniformed
Youth Organisations, enabling
groups to enjoy the benefits of
networking good practice.

Membership of a UK-wide youth
work lobby that can and does
represent your views to government
and other influential sectors.

The benefits that come from being
part of an organisation with which
others wish to work.

Administration

%

Employer’s Liability /Public
Liability insurance cover up to £5
million for any one incident
available to all affiliated units.
Probably the best insurance
package available to youth groups.

Access to a range of other insurance
schemes - personal accident, travel
and employer’s liability at extremely
advantageous rates.

Activities, Events and
Training Programmes

%

Access to Young Gloucestershire’s
local and national programmes of
events, activities and training, much
of which is planned, organised and
delivered in your district.

stantially reduce

for affiliated groups.

Development

‘q

.




President

Lord Vestey DL

Chairman An d
e neCadouty CBRIP UL Mike Blackie Barbara Say
Deputy Chairman Dennis Fredjohn MBE MA
Nigel Burgess QPM Barbara Page
Honorary Treasurer Nigel Padbury BA AC
. Cllr Charmian Sheppard Stephen Powers
FHonorary Co. Secretary  Christopher Fowler
! Michael Counsell Alex Stanbrook
Honorary Auditor Anthony | Potts FCCA
Robin Stayt OBE MA M. Litt  John Prowle
Gp Capt. t i
STAFF p Capt. Martyn Steer Nicholas Upton
: Major Gen. Robin Grist CBE DL
Director Brian Parker

Youth Development Team STAFF
Calvin Williams Julie Bartram InfoBUZZ Project
Part-time Staff Co-ordinator Jill Bonner

C ] Martin Sarah Lewis Part-time Staff
Marcus Phelps Richard Phelps Linda Alderslade Lucy Cullen
Stuart Saxton Darren Watts Lis Parker Andrew Wood

Gillian Hall Ann Lacy
The Prince’s Trust Volunteers Richard Phelps Annette Pool
Charles Wallace Jane Mathias Secretariat
Allan Hinton Edd Parry . Judy Jones Fiona Goulding

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL

Smiths Industries Aerospace,

SMITHS INDUSTRIES

Aerospace

Defence Systems

Cheltenham, is proud to be associated with “Young
Gloucestershire” and will continue to support their
aims and operations during the coming year. As a
company, we have seen the benefits of developing
young people, through “Young Gloucestershire”,
which has enabled them to successfully fulfil their
career potential.




